## REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 18, 2019

Matt Lehto, Chairman; Matt Granger; Supervisor; Ryan Van Ornum, Supervisor; Shelley Jolma, Clerk, Heather Schutte, Treasurer

The meeting was called to order at 7:09 pm immediately following the Budget Meeting by Chairman Matt Lehto. There were 4 towns people present. The minutes of October Monthly Board Meeting and the Special Meeting were read. A motion was made by Matt L and second by Matt G to accept the meeting minutes as presented. The Treasurer presented the Treasurer's Report. A total of \$10,934.86 was submitted to pay bills. We had a credit balance of \$78,294.46 in the checking account. A motion was made by Matt L second by Ryan VO to accept the Treasurer's Report.

\*Fire Department Report: None

\*Sheriff's Report: None

\*Old Business: None

\*New Business: A motion was made by Matt Lehto and second by Matt Granger to approve the 2020 budget.

The Treasurer asked for a motion to move \$46,049.46 from the tax account before tax season to have an even balance of \$200 to start tax season. A motion was made by Matt L and a second by Matt G to move \$20,000 to the reserve account and move \$26,049.46 into the checking account.

CORRECTION WAPLE RIDGE RD

Town of Kelly Grant- Town Of Kelly is applying for a grant to blacktop Kelly Rd. Town of White River owns .8/mile of that road. Town of Kelly Chairman would like to know if they do receive the grant, will Town of White River agree to pay for our .8 of a mile? This would be 10% of the blacktop for .8 of a mile for approximately \$20,000. The Board all agreed this would be a smart thing for our town to do if Town of Kelly receives the grant.

Recycling/Contamination Charges- The Town recently received 2 different contamination charges for garbage/trash mixed in with the recyclables. They are buckling down on this. There will be a handout sent with taxes and the Clerk printed more Recycling Guidelines for the Recycling worker to distribute. The recycling worker was also asked to monitor more. The more information the residents have, the better things will go.

Public Input: Jim O asked if all of the signs were up on the roads.

A motion was made by Matt G and second by Ryan VO to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 7:29 p.m.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, December 16th, 2019 at 7:00 PM.

Shelley Jolma, Clerk